
 

NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

November 25, 2017 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Tania Hunt at 9:05 a.m. at Financial Plus Credit Union on 

Saturday, November 25, 2017.  In attendance were the following:  Norm Kamm, Shelly 

Rodriguez,  Valerie Madison, Tania Hunt, Kevin Marken and Marge Ramsey.   

 

Tania has not been able to obtain a speaker for Monday’s meeting.  So if anyone can come up 

with one, feel free to do so.   

 

The grant money was discussed.  Remembering that we did not get the amount that we had 

asked for, some adjustments will have to be made.  When talking about community outreach, we 

will not be able to give two schools the amount that we did last year and we still owe for the 

web maintenance.  The report has to be in by the end of February as well as the new grant 

application is due at the same time.   

 

Tania called Union Park Health Center and they have 66 residents right now.  We decided to go 

ahead and buy presents for the residents as we did last year.  Decision was made to fill the 

decorated bags at our December meeting.  Delivery will be scheduled at that time.   

 

Our December meeting will be held December 11th instead of the regular time frame.  We will 

not hold a meeting but just have a social gathering with coffee, apple cider and cookies as we 

did last year.   

 

Linda Westergaard has filled out the form for the library for the dates our meetings will be 

held in 2018 and the dates have been confirmed.  Only one meeting next year will be held in the 

small conference room at the back of the library.  2018 calendars were made and sent out with 

the announcements of the November meeting.    

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 a.m. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary 


